
 

 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

Good Afternoon, 

Please see the message received in school yesterday regarding the provision of School Transport 

from Monday 15th March 2021. 

This will apply to: 

 Buses provided by Flintshire County 

 The Bus provided by Wrexham County for Llay students. 

 The paid for Bus provided by the school that travels from Wrexham via Gresford, Marford 

and Llay. 

Further to the announcement last week regarding the plans for more pupils in Wales to have the 
opportunity to return to school ahead of the Easter Break, given that all primary school aged 
pupils, are expected to return from Monday 15th March, along with learners in years 11 and 13, 
those in exam years in secondary schools and students doing similar qualifications in colleges. I 
can confirm that the Integrated Transport Unit have made the decision to reinstate the full school 
transport network from Monday 15th March, 2021. 
  
All primary and secondary school routes will be fully operational from Monday 15th March, 2021 
and whilst we realise not all pupils usually allocated to routes will be travelling, we do not have the 
sufficient time to request the individual details from schools regarding learners returning. 
  
Unfortunately, we will not be able to accommodate or cater for any requests for changes to the 
times in which the school transport network operates and the routes will only operate at the 
normal school start & finish times. 
   
Please see below when students are due in school: 

Years 11 and 13 - return on Monday March 15th – until Friday March 26th inclusive. 

Year 12 - return on Thursday March 18th - until Friday March 26th inclusive.  

Year 10 - return on Friday March 19th until Tuesday March 23rd inclusive 

 Year 7 - in school on Wednesday March 24th ONLY for a check in session.  

Year 9 - in school on Thursday March 25th ONLY for a check in session. 

 Year 8 - in school on Friday March 26th ONLY for a check in session. 

Students should continue to wear face coverings when travelling on the Buses. 

Kind Regards, 

Kevin Davies (Assistant Head) 


